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California has six Distinct Population Segments (DPS) of steelhead as determined by the National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS).  Four of the six are listed as threatened (Northern California, Central Valley California, Central California Coast, and South-Central California Coast), one as endangered (Southern California) and one was determined to not warrant listing (Klamath Mountains Province).  The two northern DPSs include summer, winter, and half-pounder runs of steelhead, while the remaining DPSs include only winter steelhead.
Monitoring efforts in California are inadequate to properly assess population abundance and trends and conclusions about stock status are tenuous.  Only a few streams are monitored for adult returns, and where we have juvenile abundance or density data we do not know how these data relate to the status of the adult populations.  Based on the limited data available it appears that California’s steelhead populations range from stable to declining.  

The Department of Fish and Game is currently developing a Coastal Salmonid Monitoring Plan with assistance from NMFS.  In addition, two separate but coordinated monitoring planning efforts will be initiated this spring that will focus on steelhead monitoring and adult Chinook salmon escapement monitoring in California’s Central Valley.   
